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Purpose

• To advise OSB of the current estimated budget gap and estimated 
additional budget savings required, and also outline the approach being 
taken to address it

• To advise OSB of the latest position re: Government funding announced 
to date 

• To outline the next steps in revising the MTFP and the 2021/22 budget 
setting process



Estimated budget gap & additional budget savings
The table below outlines the latest estimated budget gap, and the estimated 
additional budget savings required of £3.011m in 2021/22:

The impact of Covid-19 on the Council’s financial position is a constantly 
evolving situation and subject to further change, and the actual final 
allocation of additional Government funding is still to be fully received.



Details of changes to MTFP since February 2020



Meeting the budget gap

• Executive Members, in conjunction with officers from the 
Directorates, have identified a number of potential budget 
savings proposals to be considered in order to meet the 
projected budget gap of £3.011m

• Informal Executive will further consider the budget savings 
proposals in September/October, and also the level of Council 
tax increase to be applied, in order to meet the budget gap with 
a combination of budget savings and Council Tax increases 
(Note - the MTFP currently assumes a Council Tax increase of 
1.99% each year in 2021/22 and 2022/23)



Government Support  
Covid-19:

• The Government have already confirmed that all relevant Covid-19 costs will be 
covered by additional grant funding

• Additionally, all Covid-19 income losses which meet the specific criteria set out by 
the Government will be covered by additional grant

Current assumptions re: General Government Funding for Local Authorities:

• 2020 Comprehensive Spending Review (CSR) due in Autumn 2020

• Local Government Finance Settlement provisionally published in December 
2020/January 2021 and confirmed in February 2021

• Confirmation of one year allocation of funding for 2021/22 only - uncertainty 
meaning future funding remains one of the most significant risks to the Council

• MTFP assumes that additional funding for Adults and Children’s Social Care of 
£4.817m provided in 2020/21 is assumed to continue in 2021/22 only

• MTFP assumes no increase or decrease to the current levels of Revenue 
Support Grant (RSG) and Business Rates Top Up Grant in 2021/22 and 2022/23

• Planned re-set of business rates retention of 75% (from the current 50%) and the 
introduction of a new “fair funding” formula for local government now confirmed to 
be deferred from 2021/22 to 2022/23



Next Steps

• 29th Sept. 2020 – report to Executive including revised MTFP and the 
estimated level of additional budget savings required to bridge financial 
gap in the MTFP 

• October-December 2020  - Further review of the MTFP and details of 
the proposed budget savings to meet the current MTFP gap will be 
brought forward as part of the Medium Term Financial Plan and Budget 
Savings Proposals report to Executive on 24 November 2020, and then 
following approval by Council on 16 December 2020 will then be 
subject to public consultation. 

• Late December 2020/January 2021 – budget consultation period, 
including briefings with political groups

• February 2021 – Following the end of the budget consultation period 
and receipt of the final Local Government Finance Settlement, further 
budget briefings to be held with Executive and political groups. MTFP 
will be  refreshed and  2021/22 budget and associated budget savings 
and Council Tax level for 2021/22 set, and included in budget report to 
Executive and Full Council


